

ALAMO NAVAJO SCHOOL BOARD, INC.

P.O. Box 5907 Alamo, NM 87825

Tel: 575-854-2626 FAX # 575-854-2528

Business Office Ext. 1300

Community School

Ext. 1100

Early Childhood

Ext. 1500

Facilities Mgmt

Health Services

Ext. 1700

TO: Esperanza Lucero

Administrative Offices of the Courts

Behavioral Health Integration and Reform Administrator

FROM: Amy D. Webb – Health Services Director

RE: Letter of Support for SB3 DATE: September 25, 2025

DATE: September 25, 2025

575-854-2626

Community Services

Ext. 1400

Transportation Dept.

Ext. 1797

Dear Ms. Lucero,

Alamo Navajo Health Services Division which includes our Behavior Health Department is providing this letter of support for the Regional Behavioral Health Planning application being submitted by Socorro County for Region/District 7. This application is being submitted in the amount of \$45,000.00 to provide planning, reporting and evaluation of Behavior Health services in Region/District 7.

As a member of the above referenced region/district, Alamo Navajo Health Services welcomes any and all assistance to help us combat the stigma and challenges surrounding mental health treatment, including substance abuse treatment and prevention.

As you are no doubt aware, the Alamo Navajo community has a death rate from overdose over 300x the national average.

https://www.reuters.com/world/us/us-fentanyl-deaths-are-declining-not-this-new-mexico-reservation-2025-01-25/

This application and subsequent award would be indispensable to address Behavior Health needs for Socorro County and the community of Alamo.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns, or need for further clarification.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Take care.

Amy D. Webb MS, RD, LDN

Health Services Director

Alamo Navajo Health Services

PO Box 5907

Highway 169 MM 29

Alamo, NM 87825

575-854-2626 x 125

awebb@ansbi.org